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 NEWSLETTER - MARCH 2018 

 
 

 

April Rally  

Rosewood Showgrounds 

Wednesday 11th - Monday 16th 
 

Address:  1 Railway St Rosewood Qld 
Ph: 04 8138 2049  
 
Rates: 

 Powered sites – $15 per night per van 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Amenities: 

 

Rosewood is located West of Ipswich and easiest accessed by 
turning off the Cunningham Highway at the Amberley RAAF 
Base turnoff; after 11.4km turn right into School Street then 
after 300m continue into John Street and turn right into Railway 
Street.  After 500m turn left into Showgrounds Lane; the 
entrance is 250m on the right. 

tel:04%208138%202049


2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
THINGS TO DO 

Visit and explore the small town’s attraction: 

St Brigid’s Catholic Church – a beautiful wooden building, known as the largest wooden Catholic Church in 

Australia. 

Rising Sun Hotel – built in 1908, it still has its unusual corner roof turret and its charming verandah. 

Glendalough – a timber residence of a wealthy and influential local citizen built in the early 1900s. 

Rosewood Railway Museum – an extensive range of diesel, steam and electric locomotives and rolling stock and 

is open seven days a week. 

 All are welcome at this Lions Club of Rosewood managed park. The town, with doctor, vet, supermarket, pubs 
and eateries etc. is even within easy walking distance of the showground.  
 

 

 

 
 
The only wooden Catholic church left in Australia 
 
 
 

 

EMERGENCY DETAILS -FIRE OR MEDICAL   

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a whistle or car horn (3 seconds on/off). 

Upon hearing this member are requested to proceed in an orderly manner to the site of the 

whistle or car horn bringing with them mobile phone, fire extinguisher, water bucket, fire 

blanket, torch and first aid kit 

POST CODE - 4550 

Dear Members, 
I just had a call from Gay G saying 
that Chris V is in the Caboolture 
hospital.  
On Wed, Chris tripped and fell on 
her shoulder and received a green 
stick fracture. Chris is in a lot of 
pain. 
 
Rod Goode 
23/03/2018 

Have you decided that the hospital’s 

cooking is better than Ron’s, Chris. 

Get better soon. We all miss you. 

Editor 
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REMINDER 

Members are expected to wear their Club 

Shirts at “Official” Club gatherings and 

any other designated Club Activities, 

gatherings or functions as stated by the 

Committee. 

Only the officially sanctioned shirt is 

acceptable as stated by the Committee. 

 

Saturday is official Club rally day (Club 

shirt day) 

     CLUB SHOP 

 

MENS SHIRTS SIZES                    $ 32.00 Ea 

WOMENS SHIRTS  $ 32.00 Ea 

  JACKETS  $ 45.00 Ea 

SLEEVELESS SHIRTS  $ 25.00 Ea 

CAPS                                                  $ 18.00 Ea 

CLUB STICKERS                            $   5.00 Ea 

FLAGS   $  17.00 Ea 

VAN FLAG HOLDERS                   $   5.00 Ea 

TOWBAR HITCH HANDLES        $ 10.00 Ea 

TENT PEG PULLERS                     $   5.00 Ea 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 

There is no president’s report as I have been informed by our president that he will only be writing a 

report if there is something significant to report to the members. 

The minutes of the Committee meeting held at the Landsborough Rally has been sent out to all 

members. Thank you to those members who attended as well as the committee. 

 

Editor. 

TREASURERS REPORT. 
A good weekend at a lovely 
spot. 
The raffle done by Dave and 
Andy, raised $115.00 and was 
won by Dave and Doreen. 
Once again, Thank you all for 
Your support. 
Rae. 
 
Please note that I am looking for 
an Assistant. Someone to learn 
what to do and  to be able to 
take over at a Rally if I am not 
able to attend. 
Rae. 

 

Good news! Rae 

has since advised 

that Barbara R. 

will train as her 

assistant.  

Go Girl Power!!! 
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RAFFLE ROSTER  
Refund of up to $20 + tickets  
 

APRIL – Kim & Ken 

MAY – Dave & Debbie 

JUNE – Nida & Toni 

If you are unable to attend your 
nominated rally, please get in touch with 
the next member on the raffle list. 
Should you be unable to find a 
replacement from this list, Contact the 
Secretary. 

ROVING REPORTER  
 
APRIL -  Diana & Mark 
MAY – Barbara & Barrie 
JUNE – Vicki & John 
 
If you are unable to attend your  
nominated rally please get in touch with 
the next member on this list. Should you 
be unable to find a replacement from this 
list, then talk to the editor, Margaret 

ACTIVITY REPORTER  

APRIL – Gayle 
MAY – Helen & Rick 
JUNE – Diana & Mark 
 
If you are unable to attend your  
nominated rally please get in touch with 
the next member on this list. Should you 
be unable to find a replacement from this 
list, then talk to the editor, Margaret 

ACTIVITIES ROSTER  
  

APRIL - Helen & Rick 

  Bernie & Les 

MAY -  Faye & Mick 

   Henk & Bep 

JUNE – Debbie & Allan 

  Barbara & Barrie 
 

If you are unable to attend your nominated 
rally, please swap with another couple and 

notify the Vice President. 

APRIL ACTIVITY ORGANIZERS:  
Bernie & Les and Helen & Rick 

 

 
Inaugural Rosewood Games (Commonwealth Games Themed) 

2:00pm   
Activity Organizers Please use Blackboard for notices, times, etc. 
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RALLY CALENDAR  
 

* Dog Friendly 

 

APRIL - 11-16th 
Rosewood Showgrounds 
Ph: 0429 198 196 
 

MAY - 16 - 21st 
Canungra Showgrounds 
Ph: 07 55435904 
 

JUNE - 13-18th 
Lake McDonald Scout 
Camp 
Ph: 07 5442 5285 
 

JULY - 11-16th 
Lowood Showgrounds 
Ph: 07 5427 9305 
 

AUGUST - 15-20th 
Killarney Caravan Park 
Ph: 07 4664 1522 
 

SEPTEMBER - 12-17th 
Allora Showgrounds 
Ph:  0427 100 210 
 

OCTOBER - 17th -22nd 
Kalbar Showgrounds 
Ph: 0499 970 119 
 

NOVEMBER - 14-19th 
Coolum Caravan Park 
Ph: 07 5446 1474 
 
DECEMBER - 16TH (?) 
Christmas Lunch 
 
JANUARY - 19TH (?) 
Annual Picnic 
 

                 BIRTHDAYS for APRIL 

 

 1st … Elaine  9th … Ron 

 19th … Trevor  20th … Yvonne W 

 21st … Helen R  22nd … Diana 

 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES for APRIL   
 

26th … Beverley & Keith    

Activity Organisers –Please propose a toast to Members                                    

Celebrating a Birthday or Anniversary at Happy Hour (Sat). 

RALLY CO-ORDINATORS’ REPORT 
 

Hi everyone, 
What a great spot Rocky Creek Scout Camp was for our March 
rally.  

Hope you enjoyed the camp fires thanks to our fire enthusiasts.  

Thanks to our camp oven cooks for sharing their casseroles and 
dampers and others who contributed to the meal.  

Nice deserts, Barbara.  

Next rally is Rosewood. Watch your emails for details. 

Loretta and Brian 

 

Quick Apple Slice 

 

2 1/2 cups SR Flour     
1/2 tsp cinnamon 
2/3 cup sugar 
3 or 4 apples, peeled, cored & diced into 1cm chunks 
160g butter/margarine; melted & cooled 
1 egg 

Sift flour & cinnamon, add sugar & apple and mix. Whisk egg into melted 
butter and pour into Apple mix and stir with a fork until well combined. 
Press firmly into lined slice tray and sprinkle with cinnamon sugar (1TB 
caster sugar + 1/2 tsp cinnamon) Bake at 160 fan forced oven for 30-40 
mins 

Perfect for school lunches or yummy served warm with cream for dessert. 
You can use wholemeal SR flour to make it more healthy. If you don't 
want to use so many apples you can substitute 1/3 cup sultanas instead 
of an apple. 
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Secretary’s Report-   Rocky Creek Rally 

March 15th-21st , 2018. 

The vans that attended the rally were apprehensive as to what weather would be like with 

a tropical low off the coast. But the weather was perfect. Beautiful sunny days and mild 

evenings, only a hint of a shower on Sat.  morning.  The venue at Rocky Creek is simply 

great. Lovely clean amenities, great little hall and kitchen . 

 We were treated to the kookaburras in the mornings along with hungry magpies. In the 

evening the kangaroo families came out of the timber onto the grass area and watched our 

every move. Lovely green grass amongst the melaleucas. A very picturesque setting. In 

the mornings the kookaburras and the young kookas came quite close to share breakfast. 

A lot of laughs as usual and nice atmosphere for the rally.  

Several members asked if I would send them a copy of Constitution and the up date by-

laws. I will send them to everyone for their perusal and they can print them if they wish. 

A highlight of the rally were the visitors. Sat we had Trevor and Yvonne , Dave and Andy 

and Dave and Doreen. On Sunday Ron and Chris came and stayed for a few hours. We 

celebrated Chris’ birthday (this week). It was really good to see them.  

This has to be a favourite camping site. 

The total amount for the shop a dockets, l was  $2,729.10. 

 

Rod 

 

Chris toasting her birthday on a visit 

on Sunday for a few hours. 
Ron always has a happy look on his 

face when he is with friends. 
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To all our members who are not feeling the best, all 

our  best wishes for a speedy recovery to each and every one of you.  

Know that you are in our thoughts.                

Hi Members, 
Just a friendly reminder - At the State Rally we are holding a stall at the Saturday Market Day.  Any of you 
who wish to make your crafts to sell, whether you are going or not, please have them done & to me by 
the August rally.   20% of all sales to be donated to the RFDS.  They will need to be priced by yourself & 
we will let you know of our system at the next & following rallies. 
Looking forward to seeing what comes in. 
Lyle 
 

ACTIVITY REPORT 

 

A crowd of 36 members and 3 guests formed a circle on the lawn with their chairs waiting 

expectantly to be able to put their quoits skills on show. 

Three people at a time took turns in throwing, tossing, pitching, flinging, lobbing, 

chucking, flipping and hurling their quoits at the crossed sticks with five pegs. 

The early leader was visitor, Ross on 180 points. But as the game progressed, it was 

decided that it would be a very slow process before anyone got 500 points. So it was 

decided that the winner would be played off between the members getting to 300 points in 

the next round. 

There was not much cheering as it was very hard to get the quoits on the pegs. There were 

lots of OHHHHs and ARRRs as quoits fell just short or slid over the top of a peg. 

Finally, Macca got 100 points  with his first 2 quoits and so threw in the other 3 quoits to 

be the first to 300 without going over it.  

Macca, Dave B. and Paul played off in three rounds to get the winner – Paul. 

Macca and Dave B. played off for 2nd place. Dave B. got the prize. 

Thanks to Ken & Kim and Evon and Graham for an enjoyable afternoon activity. 

The activity was followed by a pot luck dinner made mostly in camp ovens. 

Well done, Everyone. 

 

Margaret 



8 

 

 
 

Gossip Line  
 

Who did not bring his TV for the 2nd month in a row? 

Did this gentleman find his screw? 

Which two men must have shopped at the same store? Both wearing identical shorts with 

stripes down the side! (AKA – the Bobsy Twins) 

Who visited the bakery and had to have 2 vanilla slices because 1 is NOT enough? (The 

diet starts next week). 

Who did circles with their van looking for the way out? 

Who bought a box of DVDs to give away – but only had cases (NO DVDs)?  

Who is NOT Irish but found glass in their bread roll? 

 
Thanks to all contributors for keeping an ear out and dobbing in their fellow members. 
Editor 

 

 
  

Free Caravan Safety Check program to owners of Caravans, Motorhomes 
and other recreational vehicles. 

 

Check out this web page for dates that these checks will be operational in your area: 

 

http://caravanqld.com.au/showsevents/free-caravan-safety-checks.aspx 

 

Lots of relevant information can also be found on this site. 

A Rocky Creek Camp Welcome Thursday Happy Hour Gathering 

http://caravanqld.com.au/showsevents/free-caravan-safety-checks.aspx
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 The ladies and their craft    Friday’s Happy Hour 
 

 
The other half of Friday’s Happy Hour   Ken putting the quoits pegs together  

Brian & Loretta by the Fire 
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Friday night at the local hotel for dinner 

 

 
Eric stoking the fire in readiness for cooking  And so the games begin 
 

 
 

The Adjudicators     With a look of determination  
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 The Three Daves      And the winners were ….. 
 

 
 

Our activity organisers    The Birthday Group 
 
 

 
 

And the cooking continues   Is there something about “Too many cooks…” 
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Happy Anniversary     Gate Crashers 

 

 
  Raffle being drawn    And the winners are ….. 
 
 

 
 

Happy Hour Saturday   Setting the tables 
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 Getting the lids off ready to eat    Serve yourself people before it gets cold 
 

 
 
   It was a very enjoyable meal 
 
 

Chris having a cake for her birthday
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Please advise me if there are any 
omissions/wrong information in this newsletter 
so I can make corrections - Editor. 

 
The contents of this document are intended for the original 

club recipients and must not be on forwarded without the 

permission of the Author.  

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the 

views of the Peninsula Caravan Club Inc or that of the 

editor unless otherwise stated. 
 

 

 

 

Our Sponsors - Please support whenever you can and mention Peninsula Caravan Club 
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  COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS 
  Email address: peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com   

          

Position Name Phone Mobile Email address 

President Paul Grieve 07 3285 6815 0421 253 828 paulgrieve56@outlook.com 

Vice-
President John Hunter 07 3205 5432 0421 222 346 jhgnhunter@optusnet.com.au 

Secretary Rod Goode 07 3203 7256 0455 425 000 rodjgoode@hotmail.com 

Assistant  
Secretary         

Treasurer Rae Williamson 07 3284 9648 0419 795 321 j.raewill@bigpond.com 

Rally 
Coordinators 

Loretta & Brian 
Purtell 07 3204 4811 0413 404 505  lorettapurtell@hotmail.com 

Editor Margaret Peachey   0427 776 867 margaretpeachey1@dodo.com.au  

 

mailto:rodjgoode@hotmail.com
mailto:j.raewill@bigpond.com
mailto:lorettapurtell@hotmail.com
mailto:margaretpeachey@tpg.com.au
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